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Howard C Weymouth 
Grand Commander 

 

Greetings Sir Knights, 

 February is now upon us. Winter should be half over, and 

we know that whether the groundhog sees his shadow or not, we 

will get six more weeks of winter. I was always told that if you are 

burning wood that the woodpile should only be half gone on 

Groundhog Day.  

January was quiet with only one inspection: DeMolay #10 held in 

Solon.  St. Johns #3 conducted the OOT on new Candidates. 

Congratulations to all who worked, watched or received their 

Order.  We hope that the Candidates and all will build Knightly 

relationships and have will have lasting memories 

We have about 3 months until our Grand Conclave is held in 

Portland, April 24-26. Lots of work needs to be done as soon as 

possible. I need the Inspection reports ASAP for my review, so 

that I can Return them to you for distribution and copy our Grand 

Recorder. Grand Officers’ reports also must be completed and 

sent to me ASAP. Let us all do our best to help each other and 

get the information to those who need it for their annual reports. 

Hopefully our Red Book can be printed in a timelier fashion, but it 

takes each and every one of us to help make that happen. 

I hope that you are making plans to attend the Annual Easter 

Sunrise Service sponsored by the Grand Encampment of Knights 

Templar. It will be held again on the steps of the George 

Washington National Memorial in Alexandria, VA on Sunday April 

12. Reservations need to be made by March 20, 2020. Tickets 

will not be sold at the door. Information can be found on our 

Grand Commandery’s web-site and also on the web-site at 

www.knightstemplar.org 

 Sir Knights, please reflect on our first President as we 

take time to celebrate this most famous Mason.  Our Brother 

should be remembered for his contributions to our Country and 

our Fraternity.  Happy Birthday Brother George Washington! 

We hope to see you in our travels.  Please check the Grand 

Commandery Web Site and Facebook page for the latest 

information. 

Per order of Attest 
 

Howard C Weymouth 
 

 
Thomas A Emery 

Upcoming events 

New Jersey Annual Conclave March 7, 2020 

Connecticut Annual 
Conclave 

April 4, 2020 

Grand Encampment Annual 
Easter Sunrise Service 

April 12, 2020 

Inspections 
Palestine No. 14 Saturday, 15 February, 11:00PM 
Pilgrim No. 19 Saturday, 7 March, 11:00PM 
St. Amand No. 20 Saturday, 14 March, 11:00PM 
Claremont No. 9 Monday, 16 March, 5:00PM 

 

http://www.knightstemplar.org/

